October 23, 2013

Chairman Bryce Black called the special Town Board meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Wednesday, October 23, 2013.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, Donna Juleff and Kay Hamilton.  Town official Maureen Manore, Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar and Town Consultants Dan Fedderly and Scott McCurdy were present.  Rich Bignell arrived at 8:20 p.m.

Bryce Black made a motion to move into closed session pursuant to Wis. Stats. §19.85(1)(g) and § 19.85 (1) (e): first to confer with legal counsel who will provide advice concerning strategy for the Town Board with respect to litigation in which the Town is likely to become involved concerning the Notice of Intent to Register Marketable Nonmetallic Mineral Deposit from Randy and Audrey Richardson and concerning their property and while remaining in closed session, to deliberate and consider strategy concerning the Fine Materials Handling Plan now under development/negotiation with Greg Bechel Trucking and Excavation, LLC and affecting the industrial sand mine site at the Richardson Quarry.

Kay Hamilton seconded this motion and a roll call vote was called for the results as follows:  Bryce Black – Yes; Denny Richardson – Yes; Rich Bignell – Absent;  Donna Juleff –Yes; Kay Hamilton – Yes.  The motion carried.

Kuchevar talked to Attorney Nodolf earlier today concerning the registration of mineral deposits.  He indicated that they might be willing to consider registering less than all of their acreage to avoid litigation over the issue.  Kuchevar stated that if the Town Board wanted to file a lawsuit to challenge the Richardson registration, it needed to be ready to file the necessary documents in court no later than November 22nd.

The Board, Fedderly, McCurdy and Kuchevar thoroughly discussed the pros and cons of the available options of taking no action, negotiation for registration of less than all of the Richardson property and filing a lawsuit challenging the Richardson registration..  

Consensus of the Board members present was for Kuchevar to pursue an agreement with Richardson where they would register less than all of their property and agree to abide by the Town of Frankfort’s Licensing Ordinance, which agreement would have to be signed by the Richardsons and ratified and executed by the Town Board before November 22, 2013.

Black, Fedderly, McCurdy and Kuchevar explained the progression of negotiations on the Fine Materials Handling Plan from its inception to the latest draft that had been submitted by the Bechels.  The primary purpose of the Plan will be to test and measure the fine material proposed for eventual return to the mine site (the County reclamation permit must also be amended to allow this) for  presence and levels of acrylamide in the fine material to detect and address unacceptable levels before it can reach the groundwater.  The contaminants being tested are acrylamides and nitrates, produced during the decomposition of the poly- acrylamide.  All tests would be conducted by a third party under contract with the Town for which Bechel would provide reimbursement.  After the Plan is in a form acceptable to both parties it would have to be formally approved by the Town Board and executed by the parties to it.  Before Town Board ratification there should be a public presentation.

The Board, Fedderly, McCurdy and Kuchevar then discussed the ongoing negotiations and the remaining issues for resolution.  Consensus of the Board members present was to continue negotiations along the lines discussed.  

Bryce Black adjourned the closed session.

Time: 9:55 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
